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Police officer dies after he was stab in Honiara  

A police officer died after he was stabbed on his left eye last night (17 May 2024) 
at Kukum seaside pub in Honiara. 
  
The deceased had a few beers with a colleague and his wife when a person came to their 
table and assaulted his colleague’s wife. 
  
The deceased was attacked by the alleged suspects while his colleague took his wife to 
safety outside of the pub.  
  
Commissioner of the Royal Solomon Island Police Force (RSIPF) Mr. Mostyn Mangau 
said, “The deceased was rushed to National Referral Hospital (NRH) shortly after the 
incident where he was later pronounced dead.” 
  
Commissioner Mangau said the deceased served under the National Respond 
Department (NRD) as a Police Response Team (PRT) Operator. 
  
“My condolence to the family members and relatives for the loss of their loved one during 
this time of bereavement,” Commissioner Mangau adds. 
  
Nine suspects have been apprehended for further questioning while investigations into 
the alleged murder incident continues. 
  
Police are appealing to anyone who witnessed the incident to come forward and report it. 
You can contact Central Police Station on phone 22999 or call the toll-free toll line on 
phone 999. 
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RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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